
 

 

 
   

 
  

  
 

  
  
      

    
    

 
  

  

 

 
          

    
   

 
   

 
          

         
 
              

         
           

              
  
 

          
         

 
       
 

 
 
        
        

 

September 12, 2024 

VIA EMAIL ONLY 
Bretta Hines 
Alexis Johnson 
Ethan Landy 
Attorney at Law 
Minnesota Department of Labor and Industry 
443 Lafayette Rd N 
Saint Paul, MN 55155 
bretta.hines@state.mn.us 
alexis.johnson@state.mn.us 
ethan.landy@state.mn.us 

Re: In the Matter of the Proposed Permanent Rules Governing 
Registration of Rehabilitation Providers 
OAH 25-9001-40013; Revisor 4752 

Dear Rule Requestors: 

Enclosed herewith and served upon you please find the ORDER ON REVIEW 
OF ADDITIONAL NOTICE PLAN AND DUAL NOTICE in the above-entitled matter. 

Prior to publishing the Dual Notice in the State Register, please notify the Office 
of Administrative Hearings (OAH) at william.t.moore@state.mn.us in order to activate 
the agency’s eComments page on OAH’s website. Please note that if you do not 
notify us of the publication, the eComments site will not be available to receive 
public comments. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact William Moore at 
(651) 361-7893, william.t.moore@state.mn.us or via facsimile at (651) 539-0310. 

Sincerely, 

Nichole Sletten 
Legal Assistant 

Enclosure 
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OAH 25-9001-40013 
Revisor 4752 

STATE OF MINNESOTA 
OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE HEARINGS 

In the Matter of the Proposed Permanent ORDER ON REVIEW OF 
Rules Governing Registration of ADDITIONAL NOTICE PLAN AND 
Rehabilitation Providers NOTICE OF HEARING 

This matter came before Administrative Law Judge Megan J. McKenzie upon the 
Minnesota Department of Labor and Industry’s (Department) request for review and 
approval of its Additional Notice Plan and Notice of Intent to Adopt Rules Without a 
Public Hearing Unless 25 or more Persons Request a Hearing (Dual Notice). The 
Department filed its submissions on September 6, 2024, seeking a legal review of the 
materials under Minn. R. 1400.2080 (2023). 

Under its Additional Notice Plan, the Department plans to notify abroad range of 
persons including relevant professional organizations; currently registered providers, 
firms, and vendors; people and entities on its e-mail lists for worker’s compensation 
adjusters, rehabilitation providers, and workers’ compensation attorneys; members of 
the Rehabilitation Review Panel; and prior commentors. 

Based upon a review of the written submissions by the Department, 

IT IS HEREBY ORDERED THAT: 

1. The Additional Notice Plan, as described in the Department’s SONAR, is 
APPROVED. 

2. The Dual Notice is APPROVED. 

Dated: September 12, 2024 

Megan J. McKenzie 
Administrative Law Judge 

[209848/1] 


